
Pe her dedication,
guidance and devoted
service to the Kent ‑

Valentine House,” Barbara
L’Orange Catlet was awarded the

prestigious
Massie Medal
for
Distinguished
Service at the
2003 GCV
Annual
Meeting in

\ ee’ Fairfax.
\ | In 1990,

Barbara Catlett = Barbara began
13 years of service to the Kent‑
Valentine House. As Chairman of

t the GCV Annual Meeting inAn:Mary Glen Taylor of
he Boxwood Garden Club,

fondly known as the “Tree Lady,”
was awarded the deLacy Gray
Memorial Medal for Conservation.

Mary Glen's passion and dedica‑
t ion to conservation and beautifica‑
t ion have had far-reaching effects
across the state from the capital city
to her own local neighborhood.
She is an educator, horticulturist,
conservationist and activist and has
a charismatic way of inspiring those
around her to support her many

L

the Long Range Planning
Committee, a master plan was
developed to “save” the House
from certain deterioration. While
serving as Chairman of the Kent‑
Valentine House, a Capital
Campaign raised $1.5 million for its
expansion and renovation, and the
construction project began in May
1996-1998, She was involved in
every detail of this project‐from
basement to attic, from roof to rail‑
ing. It has been noted that Barbara
could surely wri te a book on
“Mansion Management and
Maintenance” from her experience
and dedication to the Kent‑
Valentine House.

worthwhile
causes preserv‑
ing ou r environ‑
ment.

Lucy Larcom
said “He who
plants a tree
plants hope.”
Mary Glen has
provided hope :
for present and _‐Mary Glen Taylor
future generations of Virginians. As
reported by her club, she “is a m o s t
unique, energetic, and effective
protector of ou r environment.”

ancy Ross Hugo, garden
writer, gardening friend, and
winner of The Garden Club

of Virginia Dugdale Award for
Conservation, was the featured
speaker at this year’s GCV Journal
Workshop. Her enthusiastic and
informative presentation on writing
included the news that she soon
would be leaving the Richmond
Times-Dispatch and her popular
“Earth Works” column to begin a
n e w adventure at Lewis Ginter
Botanical Garden. Two weeks later,
her farewell to readers was published
along with her final “Earth Works”
column entitled, “Bandy activists set
protection model.”

Bandy Field, an 18-acre park of
open grassy fields and woods located
in Richmond's West End, was a
prime target for developers. In 1998
The Friends of Bandy Field orga‑
nized to protect and preserve this
habitat. With assistance from the
Virginia Native Plant Society, the
Alliance for the Chesapeake Bay,
The Boxwood Garden Club, and
The Tuckahoe Garden Club of

Westhampton, The Friends have pro‑
duced a master plan for its restora‑
tion and development into a nature
park. This plan includes a wetland
area, a butterfly reserve, woodland
paths and native plant identification
areas. The Boxwood and Tuckahoe
Garden Clubs have funded the
implementation of the restoration and
provided volunteers for inventory,
invasive plant removal and plantings.
On March 22 these volunteers joined
The Alliance for the Chesapeake
Bay’s Restore Corps and The Friends
of Bandy Field to help create a wet‑
lands habitat and plant native
species in this emerging nature park.

In her final “Earth Works” col‑
umn Nancy Ross Hugo praised the
Bandy Field Nature Park Habitat
Improvement Project plan as a
model saying, “anyone interested in
selecting native plants for habitat
restoration, identifying and removing
invasive exotics, or planning a land‑
scape that is ecologically healthy
and wildlife-friendly could learn
something from this report.” Thank
you, Nancy, for your blessings!
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